2005 **Union Auxiliary Membership Application**

| Name | |
|--|--|
| (18115./181158/1815./ D1./1811.) | |
| Last | |
| Spouse's Name | |
| | |
| Last | |
| Street Address | |
| | |
| | |
| City/State/Zip | |
| Home Tel. | |
| Church Attending | |
| If you are making a memorial gift, please list the honoree. | |
| If you would like to join a committee, please specify below: | |
| | |
| Enroll me at the following level: | |
| Ethel Watters Scholarship Circle, \$1,000 | |

Mary Jean Craig Scholarship Circle, \$500

Joyce Barefoot Scholarship Circle, \$250

Partner, \$25+

Named Endowment Fund, \$10,000+

Make checks payable to The Union Auxiliary.

You may mail your gift to: The Union Auxiliary 1050 University Drive Box 1804 Jackson, TN 38305





The Union Auxiliary 1050 Union University Drive Jackson, TN 38305-3697

Non-profit Org. U.S. Postage PAID Permit No. 608 Jackson, TN





Drs. Brewer & Bentley to Address Auxiliary Spring Luncheon

Coburn Dining Room will have the feel of a homecoming reunion when Dr. Maggie Nell Brewer and Dr. Louise Bentley begin their reminiscing of life at Union University. If you aren't already a Union University alumnus, you will probably feel like one by the end of their address.

Known for her humor and wit, Dr. Maggie Nell Brewer holds degrees from The University of Tennessee at Martin, The University of Tennessee at Knoxville, George Peabody College for Teachers (Vanderbilt), and Memphis State University.

After graduate school, Dr. Brewer returned home to Jackson to teach World History, American History, Civics, and Health at J.B. Young High School. A year later the school consolidated into Southside High School where she organized the Women's Physical Education Department, taught health, world geography, and sponsored several clubs.

She was soon promoted to Supervisor of Instruction for the Madison County Board of Education where she coordinated in-service education, curriculum development, and textbook adoption for 23 schools.

Her service at Union University included being named the first full time Dean of Women, a title she held for 8 years; serving as the Dean of Students for 8 years; and serving as the Vice President for Student Affairs until her retirement in 1995.

Her professional affiliations were numerous and included officer positions in the Madison County Teacher's Association; the Tennessee Association for Women Deans, Administrators and Counselors; the National Association for Women Deans, Administrators and Counselors; Phi Delta Kappa; The Delta Kappa Gamma Society; and The Association for Student Development in Southern Baptist Colleges and Universities.

Her community service included work with the Girl Scouts the Salvation Army, and the Jackson-Madison County Teachers' Credit Union.

Dr. Brewer is a member of Madison Baptist Church where she has served in numerous capacities.

Active in community and church groups her entire life, Dr. Louise Bentley holds degrees in English/Humanities from Bob Jones University, the University of Southern

California, and Middle Tennessee State University.

Her active teaching career spanned 40 years, mostly at the college level in South Carolina, Colorado, and Tennessee. She retired in 1995 after teaching 14 years at Union University. She belonged to several professional organizations of her discipline such as the Conference on Christianity and Literature; presented papers regularly for the Tennessee Philological Association, of which she served as State President; and published lell Brewer in the ROBERT FROST REVIEW and other professional journals.

During her time at Union she held several offices such as President of the Faculty Forum, Chairman of numerous committees, President of the Women's Auxiliary, and is the only professor to ever be chosen Outstanding Faculty of the Year

> She is married to Dr. H. Blair Bentley, a retired military chaplain and Professor Emeritus of History. They have three children and seven grandchildren. She and Blair spent 7 weeks as volunteers teaching conversational English in the Peoples Republic of China in 1991, 5 weeks as volunteers in Japan in 1993, and worked as TEAM consultants in Mexico City in 1998.

Church has always played an active role in her life. She is currently a member of Grace Presbyterian Church where she serves in several roles. Her retirement activities include volunteering at Jackson-Madison County

Hospital, reading to the blind through a radio service program, and being a 55 Alive instructor for West Tennessee senior citizens. Dr. Bentley serves the Union Auxiliary as a member of its Executive Committee, as the Chair of the Scholarship Committee, and as the Chair of the By-Laws Committee.

ease mark your calendar for the Spring L Thursday, April 14th at noon to hear the entertaining stories of these two dynamic ladies.

From the President . . .

Spring is just around the corner and the semester seems to be flying by with all the activities on campus. We enjoyed a wonderful Homecoming welcoming 27 members of the class of 1955 for their 50th reunion! It is always thrilling to see and hear how our graduates have gone on to impact their specific fields of study. We were also privileged to host an Alumni dinner in Washington DC this January. We have several recent graduates who are serving in the White House, State Department, for different members of Congress on Capitol Hill and in various internships. They are learning and making such a contribution to the places they serve.



Many of you participated in the Christmas Dinners for the MKs and International Students. Many thanks to Sandra Williams for opening her home to a delicious meal and time to relax right before finals. It was raining outside but inside the International Students and Committee members did not notice, we were filling our plates - ha! Sandra and Charles Fowler and the MK Committee hosted a wonderful dinner on campus for the MKs. There was great attendance from both of these groups. We appreciate all of you who put together snack bags for these students during finals week.

We are so looking forward to our Spring Luncheon.

Drs. Maggie Nell Brewer and Louise Bentley have agreed to be our speakers. Both women have such rich histories with Union and are still actively involved in the life of this University and this Auxiliary and we are pleased to hear from them. Make sure you invite a friend to join us April 14th.

We are most thankful for the gifts to the Union Auxiliary and to the Endowed Scholarships. These gifts now exceed \$201,000 for which we praise God. Your generosity and investment in the lives of students is so appreciated and welcomed. The Scholarship Committee will meet in May to distribute the scholarships for 2005-2006. What a joy!



Union Auxiliary Receives
3rd Endowed Scholarship

The Union Auxiliary is pleased to announce the gift of the William Herman & Ruby Leggett Endowed Scholarship. The third endowed scholarship of the Union Auxiliary was generously given by Virginia Leggett Dickinson in honor of her parents.

When asked about her motivation for endowing the scholarship, Virginia replied, "As a sophomore transfer student I fell in love with Union University; its atmosphere, its gracious and helpful faculty, and its Christian emphasis. I knew that my parents made a financial sacrifice for me to come

to Union and, even at that time, I was thankful for that. Now I feel it is pay back time.

As an expression of my gratitude and memory of my parents, Herman and Ruby Leggett, I wish to pass the torch and help someone else whose life can be impacted by the Christ-centered, purpose-driven experiences that are available today on Union's campus. What better way to say 'thanks' for their love, support, encouragement and insistence that I get a good education."

Thank you Virginia!!

(To inquire about endowing a scholarship please contact Cindy Meredith at 661-5202.)



Upcoming Events 2005



Annual Spring Luncheon

Noon, Thursday, April 14 Coburn Dining Room Speakers: Drs. Maggie Nell Brewer and Louise Bentley

Tickets \$12 each

Lunch and door prizes included
Contact Dee Ann at 661-5469 for more information



Scholarship Committee Meeting

10:00 am, Tuesday, May 10 Robert Craig Conference Room



Annual Fall Luncheon

Noon, Tuesday, October 18 Coburn Dining Room

Speaker to be announced
Lunch and door prizes will be provided

Union Auxiliary Officers and Committees 2005

Executive Committee Members

| President | |
|-------------------------------------|------------------|
| Lanese Dockery | 660-2544 |
| Vice President for Programs | |
| Nelle Agee | 660-3594 |
| Vice President for Membership | |
| Dot Leathers | 668-5034 |
| Corresponding Secretary and Treasur | er |
| Zan Holmes | 668-1240 |
| Recording Secretary/Historian | |
| Cindy Meredith 42 | 21-4634/661-5202 |
| · | |
| Committees | |
| International Conference Committees | |

| Cindy Meredith 421-4634/661-5202 | | |
|------------------------------------|--|--|
| | | |
| Committees | | |
| International Students Committee | | |
| Sandra Williams, Chair 427-2450 | | |
| Students of Missionaries Committee | | |
| Sandra Fowler, Chair 664-7096 | | |
| Scholarship Committee | | |
| Louise Bentley, Chair 664-2820 | | |
| Membership Committee | | |
| Dot Leathers, Chair 668-5034 | | |
| Hostess/Events Committee | | |
| Zan Holmes, Chair 668-1240 | | |
| Publicity Committee | | |
| Dee Ann Culbreath, Chair 661-9007 | | |

ENDOWED SCHOLARSHIPS

Morris Crocker Endowed Scholarship David and Lanese Dockery Endowed Scholarship William Herman and Ruby Leggett Endowed Scholarship

ETHEL WATTERS SCHOLARSHIP CIRCLE Mary Adcock, Jessica Alsobrook, Dera Ashby, Linda Baker, Denise Bell, Maggie Nell Brewer, Robert F. and

Sue Campbell, Donna Sue Climer, Lynda Climer, Cookie Collomp, Emily Cox, Mary Jean Craig, Connie Crocker, Dee Ann Culbreath, Brenda Davidson, Lealice Dehoney, Virginia Dickinson, Lanese Dockery, Ruth Gibbons, Peggy Graves, Dale Hill, Virginia Hudson, Cynthia Jayne, Melinda Jordan, Erie Kate McCord, Mary Willene Neely, Donna Patterson, Lisa Rogers, Marsha Ellis Smith, Elizabeth Vaughn-Neely, Trish Weeks

MARY JEAN CRAIG SCHOLARSHIP CIRCLE
Robbie Adams, Nelle Agee, Jean Allmon, Joye Archer,
Kathy Bates, Jackie Bobbitt, Ann Boston, Martha Britt,
Mary Martin Butler, Dottie Danley, Christine Fairless,
Norma Fesmire, Catherine Gibson, Dorothy Sue
Goodrich, Bonnie Hadley, Rose Harris, Glenna Hartley,
Zan Holmes, Polly Huckeba, Jessie Lee Johnson, Cathey
Jones, Christine Menzel, Ramona Mercer, Cindy
Meredith, Barbara Perry, Ruth Phillips, Jane Powell,
Betty Rowland, Beth Smith, Marilyn Smothers, Mary
Jane Stewart, Kimberly Thornbury, Laura Williams,

JOYCE BAREFOOT SCHOLARSHIP CIRCLE

Jane Alderson, Joyce Barefoot, Christine Bates, Rachel Blankinship, Patsy Boswell, Katrina Bradfield, Joann Breedlove, Martha Brewer, Jean Brown, Pamela Burleson Mary Burrow, Sherry Caldwell, Carolyn Clements, Harriet Coburn, Janet Dismuke, Laura Duduit, Emily Dunn, Florence Elliot, Brooke Emery, Martha Jane Exum, Sherry Fesmire, Marigene Forrester, Sandra Fowler, Sherry Freeman, Dot Gee, Janice Hailey, Danice Haltom, Sandra Hathcox, Martha Hays, Sherry Hinson, MaryAnn Hodge, Mary Ruth Hundley, Wilma Hundley, Susan Jacob, Dean Jacobs, Marketia Jenkins, Marilyn Jett, Vicki Lake, Mary Lambert, Shirley Lawler, Dot Leathers, Louise Lynch, Kina Mallard, Marvis McCallum, Carol Moore, Belinda Moss, Dottie Myatt, Pat Nelson, Nancy Palmer, Janette Pate, Mary Evelyn Patton, Demetra Perkins, Jean Pinkley, Mary Anne Poe, Luanne Powell, Melanie Rickman, Carla Sanderson, Ann Singleton, Elsie Smith, Regina Smith, Lisa Taylor, Sue Ann Templeton, Geraldine Thomas, Janice Thomason, Susan Thomason, Joy Nell Truex, Peggy Veazey, Bev Vos, Walterine